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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey 
Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey and is seeking your feedback. The 
survey, offered by the Department of Education, is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ 
perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student engagement. We sent you an invitation via email to 
complete the survey. If you cannot find the email, please reach out and we can resend this invitation to you. 
 
The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will remain open online until Friday 19 September 2025. 
Your opinions are important to us and will contribute to identifying areas for improvement and professional 
development needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement strategies. The department will use 
the results from the survey for research purposes and to improve outcomes for students. 
The survey is being conducted online and only takes 20 minutes to complete. 
 
If you require assistance in completing the survey, please reach out to the school if you require assistance in another 
language. 
 
Active Schools Initiative 
At Specimen Hill Primary School, we are proud to be part of the Active Schools initiative, supporting our students to 
move more, sit less, and enjoy the benefits of a healthy, active lifestyle. Being an Active School means we are 
committed to building movement and activity into the daily life of our students. From classroom brain breaks to 
structured physical education and participation in sporting events, we know that physical activity plays a vital role in 
both student wellbeing and academic success. 
 
Research shows that when children are active, they are more focused, more engaged in learning, and feel happier 
and healthier. At Speci, we want every child to develop the confidence and 
enjoyment of being active, whether through sport, fitness, or simply through 
play.  
This year, our students have enjoyed opportunities such as: 

• Participation in divisional events such as football and volleyball 
• Classroom-based movement breaks to support focus and learning. 
• A strong Physical Education program designed to build skills and 

confidence. 
We look forward to continuing to expand the ways our school promotes 
physical activity and to further embed the values of an Active School community. 
 
Together, we are helping our students develop positive habits for a lifetime of health, learning, and wellbeing. 

 

Friday 21st August 2025 

Empathy 
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Resilience 
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Our children’s future in the very best of hands. 
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Swimming Program Survey 
Our Swimming Program begins on September 1st and finishes on September 5th, all lessons are 
conducted at Gurri Wanyarra by their swimming instructors. To ensures that your child is placed into 
an accurate grouping based on their swimming ability can you please complete the swimming skills 
survey by FRIDAY 22nd AUGUST. 
Please scan the code or use the link to complete the survey. https://forms.office.com/r/ts55bLvSfM 

 
Planning Ahead for 2026 – Help Us Stay Prepared 
If you are considering leaving Specimen Hill Primary School at any time in the next six months, we kindly ask that you 
let the school office know as early as possible. Your plans don’t need to be final but having a heads-up is incredibly 
helpful. 
 
Early information about potential changes helps us plan accurately for our 2026 classes, staffing, and budgeting. We 
want to ensure that all students are placed in balanced, well-supported learning environments — not in classes that 
are too large or too small. 
 
If you think you may be moving, please email the school at: specimen.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au as soon as 
possible. Your support is greatly appreciated. 
 
 

TERM 3 DATES 

August 
Friday 22nd August 9:10am Book Week Parade – see article below 

Wednesday 27th August  
to 
Friday 29th August 

Classes have scheduled 
times 

Bike Education Incursion, Grades 3-6 students 
 

September 

Monday 1st September to 
Friday 5th September 

Classes have scheduled 
times 

Swimming and Water Safety Program – Gurri Wanyarra 
Wellbeing Centre 

Friday 5th September All Day Division Basketball – selected students 

Monday 8th September 7pm   School Council Meeting 

Monday 15th September All Day Division Athletics – qualified students 

Wednesday 17th September TBC Eaglehawk Secondary College Gr 6 Transition– Big Day 
Out 

Friday 19th September 2:00pm End of Term Assembly 

Friday 19th September 2:30pm Finish End of Term 3 

October 

Monday 6th October 9am Term 4 Begins 

 

Sporting News 
 
Division Volleyball Tournament 
Today our boys’ and girls’ volleyball teams competed at the Divisional Volleyball competition at Red Energy Arena. 
The girls’ team enjoyed great success winning the competition for the second year in a row and progressing to the 
next competition which will be held in Swan Hill. Well done to Olivia M, Isabell G-R, Abby B, Queenie B, Savannah 
B, Sophia M, Ava E. Thank you to the coaches Adam Tanner and Alex Plathe. 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/ts55bLvSfM
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Book Week Parade Tomorrow – Bridey Welton 
Hello fellow storybook lovers! 
 
It’s that magical time of year again when Book Week leaps off the page and into real life! This year’s theme is 
“Book an Adventure”, so get ready to turn the page on Term 3, Week 5 and dive into some epic literary escapades. 
In true Speci style, we’ll be holding our much-loved Book Week Parade, on the morning of Friday, August 22 at 
9:10am. 
 
As part of our adventure, we’re also visiting Bethlehem Aged Care once again. Our mini literary legends have 
always been warmly welcomed there, we’ve been told our visits bring real joy to the residents, and we’re excited 
to turn another chapter in that heartwarming story.  
 
Two students from each classroom will be crowned Best Dressed, with a certificate to mark the occasion and a 
photo to remember it by. So please encourage your children to think outside the book cover, we’re looking for 
everything from wizards to wild things! 
 
Warmest regards, 
Ms Welton 
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SPECI STUDENT AWARDS 

Empathy      Excellence       Honesty       Resilience   Respect 
 

Awards presented at Friday morning circles in class  
 

Grade 
 

Student of the Week 
  

Prep/One – Room 1 Alaiyah O   

Prep/One – Room 2 Brodie G   

Grade 1/2 - Room 3 Iziah M   

Grade 1/2 - Room 4 Ryan L   

Grade 3/4 – Room 7 Will B   

Grade 3/4 - Room 8 Declan. K   

Grade 3/4 - Room 9 Felicity P   

Grade 5/6 - Room 10 Lance M   

Grade 5/6 - Room 11 Sophia M   

Grade 4/5 - Room 12 Ruby R   

Grade 5/6 - Room 13 Ryder P   

Physical Education Jaliah C   

Art 
Addison C - Room 12 

Lando M - Room 9 

  

Chinese Nate S - Room 7   

Principal’s Award Girls Volleyball Team and Coaches 

Olivia M, Isabell G-R, Abby B, Queenie B, Savannah B, Sophia M, 
Ava E, Adam T and Alex P 
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Parents and Friends News 
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Book Fair News 
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Camp Australia News 
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Community News 
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